MEMORANDUM

To:

All staff in NILS and the Vision Australia Library

From:

Doug Kent, CEO RVIB



John Landau, CEO RBS



Michael Lynch, CEO VAF

Date:

28 August 2002     

Subject:
Formal approval for merger of NILS and Vision Australia Library 


We are pleased to announce that during the last week, the governing bodies of RVIB and RBS formally approved the legal structure, endorsed by the NILS Board on 16 August, to merge the Vision Australia Library with NILS.

At the next NILS Board meeting on 13 September, an invitation will be extended to Vision Australia Foundation to nominate two representatives to be Directors of NILS.  Arrangements have also been agreed for the transfer of the Vision Australia Library resources to NILS over the course of the next few months.

Chief Executive Officer for NILS

The NILS Board has taken the opportunity to review the role of General Manager. To recognise the added responsibilities that come with the expanded operations and to lead NILS in achieving the goals identified in the business case to support the merger, it was agreed to create a new position of CEO. 

A recruitment consultant will be retained to manage the process of advertising the position and recommending a short list of candidates to the NILS Board.  The position will be advertised in the next week and we encourage both Jane Evans and any other interested internal candidates to make an application for the new position.

Until the position of CEO has been filled, Jane Evans will continue as General Manager. Jane has the Board’s full support and authority to manage the combined operations of the NILS and VAF libraries and materials production services and to lead the integration process.  Jane will report to the new NILS Board on the performance of the combined services and the progress against the Project Synergy integration plan. 

Creation of a truly national service

Implementing the Project Synergy business plan would not be occurring without the dedication and co-operation of the working party whose members were drawn from NILS, VAF, RVIB and RBS.  This was a great collaborative achievement.  

The next 12 months will be challenging for the newly enlarged NILS.  We believe all NILS and VAF staff will be committed to developing the best possible audio book and braille library and information service for all Australians who are blind, vision impaired or otherwise print disabled.  We thank all involved for your dedication in the past and appreciate that this period of change brings with it anxieties and concerns but, we confidently look forward to the successful creation of a truly national library and information service by June 2003.

